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 Town of Duck Lake 
 

MEDIA RELEASE 

September 12, 2025 

Re: Landfill Decommission - Historic Waste Cells – Investing in 

Canada Infrastructure Program ICIP Funding  

The Town of Duck Lake is pleased to announce funding through the Green Infrastructure 

Stream of the Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program (ICIP).  This funding will go 

towards the Landfill Decommissioning of Historic Waste Cells. The construction phase of 

the project amounted to $501,641, with an investment of $200,656 from the Federal 

Government, $167,197 from the Provincial Government, and the remainder of the funding 

was contributed by the Town. The construction portion of the decommissioning is the 

second phase of the project, with the total cost for the project amounting to $707,103.  

“Landfill infrastructure is essential to strengthening rural Saskatchewan, and we commend 

Duck Lake for their dedicated efforts,” Minister of Government Relations Eric Schmalz said. 

“By decommissioning this landfill, the Town of Duck Lake is helping to protect our 

environment and improve its capacity to manage waste disposal for years to come.” 

The project focuses on safely decommissioning legacy waste cells, helping to reduce 

environmental risks and improve long-term sustainability of the landfill site. This work 

supports the Town’s commitment to responsible waste management and environmental 

stewardship. The ICIP Program aims to develop sustainable infrastructure that fosters 

healthier, more environmentally friendly communities across Canada. 

Thank you to the Government of Saskatchewan and Government of Canada for approving 

our funding application.  

 

For more information on this project, please call Administrator Amy Kalbfleisch at 306-

467-2277. 

 

 


